
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                    DECEMBER 27, 2022 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by Zoom (ID# 

93997918251 Passcode 625274) at 9:15 A.M.  All members  present, along with 

County Clerk Sindy Coburn and Treasurer Renee Thies.    

Messersmith stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted 

on the official County website.    

Krotz made a motion to accept the agenda.  Kling seconded the motion.  

With a roll call vote all voted aye.  No minutes to approve at this time.   

Renee Thies visited with the board about the timing of the monthly 

payments to Pitney Bowes for postage.  The way it is now we would be assessed a 

late fee every month.  Thies has visited with them and discussed a pre-pay option.  

This option is used by the County Court and the auditors have never had a problem 

with it.     Krotz made a motion to approve the pre-pay plan with Pitney Bowes, 

staying consistent with County Court.    Kling seconded the motion.  With a roll call 

vote all voted aye.    

Road Superintendent Richard Cross reported that he has not yet been able to 

secure quotes for a 10,000 gallon fuel tank.   

Cross reported that he has advertised for bids for a truck.    

Building Superintendent Jeff Davis reported that an overhead door at the 

Hay Springs shop was damaged when it did not open all the way and the snow-

plow blade caught it.   Cross will do a report for the insurance company.   

Renee Thies asked the board if the countertop project in her office would 

qualify for ARPA funds.  The main reason for the new countertop project is to have 

more social distancing and for safety.  The board informed her to complete the 

proper paperwork and they would review it.   

 

Adjourn:  11 A.M.  

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk            Bruce Messersmith, Chairman  


